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Where a protester fails to offer any evidence that the agency disclosed 
the firm’s proposed price to another offeror, its contention in this 
regard is mere conjecture and thus provides no basis to sustain the 
protest. 

DECISION 

Breton Industries, Inc. protests the award of a contract by the 
Department of the Army to AM General under request for proposals (RFP) 
No. DAAE07-85-R-J452. The solicitation was for the procurement of two- 
man crew soft tops for the High Mobility Multipurpose Wheeled Vehicle. 
The protester contends that the Army must have disclosed Breton’s offered 
price to AM General. 

We deny the protest. 
. 

As issued, the RFP was restricted to a specified AM General part, since 
the firm was the only known source of supply. Breton nevertheless sub- 
mitted a proposal, offering its own part at a unit price of $172. The 
Army evaluated Breton’s part, found it acceptable, and issued an amend- 
ment to the RFP identifying Breton’s part as an approved one* The amend- 
ment also added a specification and requested best and final offers. The 
Army awarded the contract to AM General based on the firm’s best and 
final offer of $160.17 per unit, Breton having maintained the price it 
offered initially. 

Breton states that until this procurement AZ4 General had been the Army’s 
sole source of supply for the item, at a price mere than twice Breton’s 
offer under the RFP. Therefore, the protester argues, the only possible 
explanation for AM General’s offer of $160.17 per unit is that the Army 
improperly disclosed Breton’s initial offer of $172 to AM General so that 
AM General could underbid Breton in its best and final offer. 

There is n-, merit to the protest. The Army reports that although the 
government s estimated cost for the top, as reflected in an internal Army 
document that had been furnished to Breton after the RFP was issued but 
before Breton’s product was approved, was $572, the agency never had 
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purchased the item separately before, so that there was no procurement 
history l More importantly, the record shows that AM General’s initial 
offer was less than $3 per item more than Breton’s; AM General’s offer 
thus was competitive with Breton’s from the outset, and the firm’s sub- 
seauent price reduction to $160.17 does not establish that Breton’s 
initial offer was revealed. Joseph L. De Clerk and ASSOCS., Inc., 
B-221723, Feb. 10, 1986, 86-l C.P.D. (I 146. 

The record includes no evidence to support Breton’s position, and our 
Office will not find improper action by a contracting agency based only 
on conjecture or inference. Beech Aerospace Services, Inc., B-219362, 
Aug. 20, 1985, 85-2 C.P.D. lT 203. The protest is denied. 

#/ Hkle% 
General Counsel 
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